
1 IOWA LOTTERY, §99G.10

99G.10 Lottery personnel.
1. An employee of the division shall not have a financial interest in any vendor doing

business or proposing to do business with the department under this chapter. However, an
employee may own shares of a mutual fund which may hold shares of a vendor corporation
provided the employee does not have the ability to influence the investment functions of the
mutual fund.
2. An employee of the division with decision-making authority under this chapter shall

not participate in any decision involving a retailer with whom the employee has a financial
interest.
3. A background investigation shall be conducted by the department of public safety,

division of criminal investigation, on each applicant who has reached the final selection
process prior to employment by the department under this chapter. For positions not
designated as sensitive by the department, the investigation may consist of a state criminal
history background check, work history, and financial review. The department shall identify
those sensitive positions of the division which require full background investigations,
which positions shall include, at a minimum, any officer of the division, and any employee
with operational management responsibilities, security duties, or system maintenance or
programming responsibilities related to the division’s data processing or network hardware,
software, communication, or related systems under this chapter. In addition to a work
history and financial review, a full background investigation may include a national criminal
history check through the federal bureau of investigation. The screening of employees
through the federal bureau of investigation shall be conducted by submission of fingerprints
through the state criminal history repository to the federal bureau of investigation. The
results of background investigations conducted pursuant to this section shall not be
considered public records under chapter 22.
4. A person who has been convicted of a felony or bookmaking or other form of illegal

gambling or of a crime involving moral turpitude shall not be employed by the department
under this chapter.
5. The department shall bond employees with access to Iowa lottery funds or lottery

revenue under this chapter in such an amount as provided by the department and may bond
other employees under this chapter as deemed necessary.
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